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Columbia Gas Transmission, LLC (“Columbia”) proposes to extend 
a portion of Line A-159 in Ohio to reconfigure gas flow and 
maximize system delivery capability to central Ohio markets.

The current configuration of TCO Lines A-79 and A-159 creates 
a drop in pressure between the Mount Sterling Regulator 
Station and the start of Line A-159. This limits Columbia’s 
ability to maximize delivery capability. By reconfiguring the 
pipeline system to extend A-159 by an additional 3.25 miles 
of new 24-inch diameter pipeline west of Mount Sterling in 
Madison County, the existing pressure drop will be eliminated, 
and the system delivery capability on Columbia’s system will 
be optimized.

Additionally, the following modifications in Madison and Greene 
counties will be performed:

•	 Replacement of approximately 20 feet of existing 20-inch 
diameter pipeline; 

•	 Replacement of one existing mainline valve (MLV) and two 
elbows at separate locations along existing Line A-159; and

•	 Installation of new aboveground bi-directional launcher/
receiver settings and associated piping at the existing Mount 
Sterling Regulator Station (RS) and Howell RS.

These existing pipelines provide safe and reliable transportation 
service to markets in central Ohio. The modifications will ensure 
that communities in the region receive the energy they need to 
power schools, homes and other public services.

The project is expected to begin construction in March 2022 
with a projected in-service date of September 2022.

Throughout all stages of the project, TC Energy will continue to 
develop and maintain relationships with landowners and local 
communities along the TCO footprint as we safely, responsibly 
deliver the energy people need—every day.

For over 65 years, TC Energy has proudly delivered the energy 
that millions of North Americans rely on to power their lives 
and fuel industry. Guided by our values of safety, responsibility, 
collaboration and integrity, our more than 7,000 people are 
deeply rooted in their communities and ensure that we develop 
and operate our facilities safely, reliably and with minimal 
impact on the environment. We are committed to listening to 
our neighbors and we work with all our stakeholders to develop 
better project plans and create long-term opportunities and 
economic benefits in the communities where we operate across 
Canada, the United States and Mexico.

We invite you to contact TC Energy with any questions or 
comments you have about the project: 

Aaron Thompson 
Manager, State Government and Community Relations
Aaron_thompson@tcenergy.com
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